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IMPORTANT DATES  

07/03/2022 WA Labour Day   

08/03/2022 OLNA Reading (Yr 11/12)   

09/03/2022 OLNA Reading (Yr 10) 18/03/2022 Bullying. No way! Day 

12/03/2022 School Ball 18/03/2022 Bullying. No way! Day 

14/03/2022 OLNA Numeracy (Yr 10) 18/03/2022 DSHS Cross Country 

15/03/2022 OLNA Numeracy (Yr 11/12)   

  

Message from the Principal  
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
I hope that you enjoy reading this first newsletter for 
2022, noting the many examples that highlight that 
we are getting on with business as usual despite the 
unusual times we are facing as a community. I wish 
to take this opportunity to thank everyone, especially 
our students, for how well they have adjusted to the 
mask wearing requirements and extend our best 
wishes to all of you impacted upon by the recent 
fires. 
 
LOOKING BACK ON 2021 
Our Year 12 results from last year were exceptional! 
In particular, our WACE achievement rate was 5% 
higher than the average for all public schools. More 
than half of our students were enrolled in a VET 
certificate with 34% achieving a Certificate III or IV 
and the remainder achieving a Certificate II. There 
were nine different VET certificates offered where 
our students gained 100% achievement. 
 
We also had more Year 12 students engage in 
ATAR than generally expected by SCSA and had 
44% achieve in the top third. Eleven students 
achieved an ATAR score to warrant entry into the 
90+ Club. They can expect to see their names on 
the honour board donated to the school by our P&C. 
We also ranked in the top fifty schools across WA, 
gaining equal 31st place, and were the only 
government regional school to feature in the top fifty. 
 

These results indicate that we are proving 
successful in catering for the whole child ï the work 
of Student Services, teacher care and compassion, 
quality of service and support with pathway 
planning, as well as working in partnership with 
parents is what has set our students up for success 
. 
PARENT ï TEACHER ï STUDENT REPORTING 
We have made a few changes to how reporting will 
take place this year, partly to be COVID-safe, but 
also to provide more opportunity for us to value 
parents as partners in their childôs education. 
 

There will be two óReporting to Parentsô days where 
the school will close early. This has been endorsed 
by our School Board and approved by our Director. 
Closer to the date, parents of bus students will be 
asked to confirm in writing whether their child can be 
released to go into town early or find an alternative 
way to get home as school will end at 12.51pm on 
that day. Those remaining on site will be supervised 
until 3.15pm. 
 

The first will be on Thursday, 31 March, 
commencing at 1.30pm and extending until 6pm. 
This is for parents and caregivers of Years 7, 11 and 
12 only.  We are eager to make connections with 
our new parents to Year 7 and know that the upper 
school finish earlier than other years so engaging in 
dialogue early is a real advantage.  Interim reports 
will be issued for these years then interviews can be 
booked using the online booking system as usual.  
 

This year, the teachers will telephone you directly at 
the allotted time instead of asking that you attend in 
person. We hope that you will ensure that your child 
is present and switch to speaker phone so that 
everyone can contribute. 
 

The second óReporting to Parentô day is scheduled 
for Thursday, 21 July ï at the start of term three ï 
after the Semester One reports have been sent and 
interviews will be for Years 8, 9 and 10. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Kath Ward - Principal 
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Kylee Weadley  
Deputy Principal ð Lower School  

My name is Kylee 
Weadley and I am very 
excited to be joining the 
team at Denmark Senior 
High School. 
 
I am looking forward to 
meeting you and being 
part of the school 
community. Having 
previously worked in 
Demark, it has been 
lovely to reconnect with 

some friendly familiar faces and exciting to meet 
many new ones.  
 
I live in Albany with my husband and our two sons 
who are both at high school, along with our 2 dogs, 
cat and 6 chickens. I have worked across a number 
of WA regions including the Kimberley, Pilbara and 
South West in both teaching and leadership roles. I 
enjoy travelling and going on family adventures, 
spending time with friends and gardening. Thank 
you to the Denmark community for making me feel 
so welcomed and I look forward to working with you 
to achieve successful outcomes for your students. 
 
Kylee Weadley 
 

Ehsan Warasi  
Mathematics & Science Teacher  

My name is Ehsan Warasi 
and I am very excited to be 
joining the Mathematics 
and Science team here at 
the beautiful Denmark 
SHS. 
 
I have previously taught at 
Balcatta SHS in the Perth 
metropolitan area. I 
studied Engineering and 

Finance at university level but my passion for 
education ultimately led to participating in the óTeach 
for Australiaô program to pursue a career in 
teaching.  
 
 

I am passionate about bringing quality teaching and 
learning to the classroom and building healthy 
relationship with students and the broader school 
community. 
 
My hobbies are gardening, social sports and DIY 
projects. I am looking forward to getting to know all 
students at Denmark SHS and a successful year 
ahead. 
 

Ehsan Warasi 
 

Drew Hammond  
English Teacher  

Words may be the most 
potent force on the 
planet - I hope to give a 
little glimpse of that 
power to your kids. We'll 
need them to help make 
the world a better place. 
 
Greetings! As one 
student put it the other 
day, I'm 'that odd 
American English 

teacher who talks funny.' While I haven't been here 
long, I know I'm ridiculously fortunate to be a part of 
the unique community here in Denmark as well as 
the crew at DSHS.  
 
I taught English for six years in Minnesota before 
moving to Australia in late 2020 with my Aussie 
partner. I've spent my whole life playing with 
language as a writer and performer. Designing and 
building furniture is a passion I'm trying to find more 
time for when not planning, teaching, or marking 
papers. 
 
I strive to foster independence, intrinsic motivation 
and critical thinking in every student I teach. It is a 
genuine honour to get to work with your clever, funny 
and silly children every day. 
 

Drew Hammond 
 

Jesse Millea  
Music Teacher  

I am so excited to be a 
part of the music team 
and community at 
Denmark SHS and 
beyond. I come from 
previously working at 
John Curtin College of 
the Arts and the 
Specialist Music program 
at Ocean Reef Senior 
High School. I studied 
jazz and contemporary 

piano at WAAPA but play bass, guitar and sing for 
bands for studio sessions and gigs.   



In my experience as a music teacher of ten years, I 
have directed many contemporary guitar 
ensembles, directed and accompanied the 
contemporary gospel/soul choir, senior and junior 
choirs, brass bands and directed musicals such as 
Annie (2019), Guys and Dolls (2020) and Shrek 
(2021). As the teacher for the Vocational music 
education program, I also facilitated regular external 
gigs at local venues in Perth and Fremantle for my 
contemporary certificate music students, annual 
recording studio projects and created collaborations 
with WAAPA and UWA for all students.    
 

I am passionate about all things music in all contexts 
and especially writing original music. I have 
performed nationally and internationally in original 
and cover bands for over 10 years between teaching 
gigs in places like Japan, America, UK, South Korea, 
Germany, New Zealand, Malaysia and more.  
  

I love transferring my knowledge and skills of the 
music industry, performing, touring and recording as 
well as the foundations of music theory that create 
virtuosity in the music community. 
 
Thank you for welcoming me to your rich music 
community.   
 
Jesse Millea 
 

Rachael Reid  
Art Teacher  

Hi, my name is Rachael 
Reid and I am thrilled to 
be working as the Visual 
Arts teacher at Denmark 
SHS this year. I am 
passionate about 
encouraging young 
people to think creatively 
and supporting students 
to complete artworks that 
give them a sense of 
achievement and pride.   

 
I have previously been working as a Visual Arts 
teacher at NASHS in Albany for 7 years and am very 
excited to have the opportunity to work in the 
Denmark community where I live with my partner, 
Ms Emily Gummer and our three children.  
 

Prior to teaching, I spent most of my 20ôs living in 
Europe and was fortunate enough to experience 
living in a number of countries on the continent and 
in the UK. Whilst having a nomadic life, I worked as 
a freelance make-up artist in film, visited every art 
gallery I could find and enjoyed observing the 
cultural and social differences that made each 
country unique. Being in beautiful natural 
environments brings me a lot of joy and I was 
incredibly happy when I was able to settle in 
stunning Denmark.  
 

I look forward to working with our communityôs 
young people and providing a supportive 
atmosphere that gives students a space in which to 
be inspired and express themselves whilst 
developing new skills.  
 

Rachael Reid 
 

Lateness to School  
Parents are asked to 
ensure their child leaves 
home for school with 
sufficient time to arrive at 
school and be ready for 
the commencement of the 

first lesson for the day which, is at 8.55am. 
 
Currently, there have been several students arriving 
late to school and therefore missing important 
learning opportunities due to their lateness to class. 
 

Mobile Phone Policy  
óOff and Away all Dayô 
A friendly reminder to all 
students and parents/caregivers 
to please familiarise yourself with 
the Denmark SHS óMobile 
Phone/Portable Electronic 
Device Policyô. 
 
There have been quite a few 
students who have already had 
their mobile phones confiscated 
this term. 
 
A copy of the policy, óMobile Phone/Portable 
Electronic Device Policyô is available to view on our 
school website.  
 

Dress Code   
Parents, before your child does leave for school 
each morning, please check that he/she is wearing 
clothing that reflects the schoolôs dress code. 
 
Denmark SHS has a 
school uniform 
which forms the 
basics of the school 
dress code and is 
available from the 
coop. 
 
Please note that if your child wears clothing to 
school that is outside the dress code then you may 
be contacted to deliver clothes that are more 
appropriate to be worn at our school. 
 
The Denmark SHS Dress Code Policy is available to 
view on our school website. 
 
 



Student Wellbeing Team  
The Student Services team 
at Denmark Senior High 
School are here to support 
the health and wellbeing of 
our students through the 
support of a range of 
professionals: 
 
Year Coordinators 

Year Coordinators are usually the first point of 
contact for students and their parents. If you would 
like to know how your child is progressing or have a 
concern about their wellbeing, the Year Coordinator 
can liaise between parents and teachers. Students 
are encouraged to talk to their Year Coordinator if 
they are having a friendship issue or experiencing 
difficulties in classes. 
 
Learning Support Coordinator 
The Learning Support Coordinator oversees the 
development and implementation of Individual 
Education Plans for students with diagnosed 
learning needs. There is also liaison between 
teachers, education assistants and parents to 
provide the right support to each individual. The 
Learning Support Coordinator also works in 
consultation with outside agencies and visiting 
specialists.  
 
School Psychologist, Nurse, Youth Focus 
Counsellor and Youth Worker 
Our trained professionals have a range of skills and 
qualifications to provide targeted support to students 
that have specific learning difficulties, medical 
issues or may require counselling. Referral to these 
services can be made through the Student Services 
Coordinator. Alternatively, if the issue is particularly 
sensitive, you can contact the front office to make 
contact with these services directly. 
 
Head of Student Wellbeing 
The Head of Student Wellbeing can act as a bridge 
between teaching and health service staff. If your 
child is experiencing a significant barrier to learning, 
you may wish to contact David Brown directly. He is 
also responsible for monitoring students who are 
receiving support, attendance, Aboriginal education 
and student leadership. If there is a concern about 
your childôs attendance or wellbeing you may 
receive a call from David. 
 
We encourage parents to keep open lines of 
communication with the school about events and 
experiences that may impact student learning. All 
matters are treated with professional confidentiality 
and we work together to develop strategies to 
support student learning during tough times. 
 
From the Student Wellbeing Team 
 
 

The Senior School Ball is set for Saturday, 12th 
March 2022 at Ajar on Shadforth between 6.00pm to 
10.30pm. 
 
With décor inspired by The Great Gatsby, the ball 
promises to be an evening of glamour, sophistication 
and dancing. A sit-down meal precedes 
entertainment provided by Dig the Dust. 
 
A reminder that masks will be required and this year 
parents are unfortunately unable to enter the venue. 
NO student and/or their invited guests will be 
permitted to depart until the designated and 
communicated time of 10.45pm. 
 
Guests should also remember to write their names 
on the butt of their ticket and place it in the 
designated box inside the venue to be in the draw 
for the door prize. Other prizes will be also awarded 
on the nighté. Be sure you hone your dancing 
moves. 
 
Amanda Brown 
 

An Important Message for 

Parents about the School Ball  

 
Our school provides a welcoming and safe 
environment for this eagerly anticipated event so 
parents can be assured their children can safely 
celebrate and have fun at the official function.  
 

We strongly advise against pre and post ball parties, 
largely because they usually result in risk taking 
behaviours.  Please be aware that every student and 
their partners will be expected to greet the principal 
upon entry to the ball. 
Anyone presenting as though under the influence of 
alcohol or other illegal substances will be refused 
entry. 
 



Some parents believe that supplying alcohol to 
young people will control the amount they drink, 
however, surveys conducted with Western 
Australian students show this is not the case and 
that it is likely parents will be topping up alcohol 
supplied from other sources ï for example from 18-
year-old friends who can legally buy alcohol. 
 

We also remind parents of secondary supply laws 
that make it an offence to supply under 18ôs with 
alcohol in a private setting without parental 
permission.  If your child has reached the legal 
drinking age, please also warn them against giving 
alcohol to under-aged friends without their parentsô 
consent.  
 

We want our students to remain safe from harm 
throughout the night of the school ball, so we ask 
you not to give your child and their friendôs alcohol 
at this time.  
 
Due to the risk of harm and the damage that alcohol 
does to the developing brain, the National Health 
and Medical Research Councilôs alcohol guideline 
for young people under the age of 18 is that not 
drinking alcohol is the safest option. This and the 
secondary supply laws give you two good reasons 
not to supply alcohol to your child and their friends. 
 

As a parent, you can help reduce the likelihood of 
alcohol-related harm occurring by talking about 
alcohol with your child ahead of the school ball.  
Accept that teenagers may see things differently to 
their parents, so make it a two-way process to 
discuss the issues calmly and effectively with them. 
For more information go to: 
 
www.alcoholthinkagain.com.au 
 

 
 

 

Year 12 Building & Construction  
How fancy are the bench seating tables complete 
with wheelchair access that our Year 12 Building & 
Construction students helped build to put under the 
new gazebo! 
 
Big thanks to Mr Warburton for your guidance and 
super fabricating skills, Mr Palmer for coordinating 
and facilitating and the P&C for co-funding. 

 

 
 

Emergency Services Cadet Corps  
Advice to parents of new students 
at DSHS, we have an Emergency 
Services Cadet Corps that meet 
most Tuesdays at 3.30 pm. Over 
the year, recruits will have the 
opportunity to learn valuable skills 
from our SES & FESA instructors, 

as well as participate in excursions and camp. 
 

For more information, please donôt hesitate to 
contact DSHS on 9848 0100. 
 
Rob Jones 
 
  

http://www.alcoholthinkagain.com.au/


 
Thank you so much to the Denmark Senior High 
School Emergency Services Cadets for making the 
local firefighters' jobs a little easier. 
 
Four Bushfire Emergency Vehicles arrived at the 
school for a thorough cleaning, two of which had just 
returned from a run out to the fires mopping up the 
remains and were covered in retardant. As a result, 
the volunteers had one less task to complete before 
returning home to their families. 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to everyone who helped, especially the 
volunteers who gave up their time to make Denmark 
safe. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


